
 

 
 

Day and night-time drainage work 

We would like to advise you of day and night-time drainage work on the state highway in your area, 

weather permitting.  

Please note dates may change at short notice due to weather or other impacts on our week’s schedule.  

Please sign on for updates on roadworks in your area at nzta.govt.nz/wta 

The upcoming week’s schedule is posted Friday on https://journeys.nzta.govt.nz/wellington/road-works.  

  

WHAT: Stormwater pipe replacement  

WHERE: SH2 between Wakefield Street/Bethune 

Street and Birdwood Street/Lyon Street, 

Featherston 

WHEN, weather permitting: Sunday 14 April to 

Friday 19 April, day and night works.  

 

Night works 

Sun 14 – Thu 18 April, between 9pm and 5.30am 

During this time, we will need to close part of the 

road and detour traffic, as below.  

 

Day works 

Mon 15 – Fri 19 April, between 9am and 5.30pm 

During this time, we will need to close the 

shoulder meaning carparks directly outside Fresh 

Choice will be closed during these times.  

 

 

What we’re doing 

Upgrading the stormwater system involves 

removing the old pipe and replacing it with a new 

pipe. This will help improve stormwater drainage 

in the area. 

 

Impact on business and residents 

We know roadworks can be inconvenient for 

neighbours and we aim to work efficiently with as 

little disruption as possible. Machinery is 

unavoidably noisy at times and reversing beepers 

are a mandatory safety measure. 

 

 

    

 

Road closure  

SH2 Fitzherbert Street (between Wakefield and 

Lyon Street) will be closed at night for the duration 

of the works.  

Vehicles will need to follow the sign-posted 

detours.  

 

Daniell Street access 

Between 9pm and 5.30am, vehicles won’t be able 

to access Daniell Street from Fitzherbert Street as 

the intersections will be closed on either side of 

the road. Instead, they can access via Ravens Street 

or Fox Street.  

 

The road works area and detour route are on 

the reverse page.   

 

Thank you  

Thank you for your patience while we make these 

road safety improvements in your community. 

Wellington Transport Alliance maintains the 

region’s state highways on behalf of NZ 

Transport Agency Waka Kotahi. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Details  

mailto:customer@wta.nzta.govt.nz
https://journeys.nzta.govt.nz/wellington/road-works


 

 
 

                 

   

Detour route and roadworks area 

• Works area is in red – note: pedestrian 

crossing outside Fresh Choice will still be 

active for people to cross the road.  

• Detour route is in green 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


